
 

 
  
 

 

 
 

 

 

June 15, 2015 www.mcvpr.com
  

 
TAX ALERT 
 
Increase to Use Tax Bonds due to the enactment of Act 72-2015 
 
As informed in our McV Tax Alert of June 3, 2015, Act 72-2015 amended the Puerto Rico Internal 
Revenue Code of 2011 (“Code”), to raise the 6% state portion of the sales and use tax to 10.5% 
effective July 1, 2015, among other amendments.   
 
In general, Section 4042.03 of the Code provides that a merchant may have a use tax bond 
(“Bond”) in place to defer the payment of the use tax on imported articles (“Use Tax”) to the 10th day 
of the following month.  Many Bonds were determined using the current 6% Use Tax rate.  
Consequently, after June 30, 2015, the amounts of the Bonds merchants currently have in place 
may not be sufficient to cover their Use Tax liability on all shipments of imported articles received 
during a month, since the Use Tax rate will increase from 6% to 10.5%.    
 
Merchants that do not have enough Bond-balance available to cover their Use Tax liability, will not 
be able to defer the payment of the Use Tax to the 10th day of the following month and will have to 
pay the Use Tax prior to taking possession of their imports.   
 
Merchants with a Bond in place should re-determine and increase the amount of their Bond to 
cover the 4.5% Use Tax increase on imported articles that will enter in effect on July 1, 2015.   
  
If you have any questions, you may contact any of the attorneys of our Tax Practice Group listed 
below: 
  

Isis Carballo 787-250-5691 ici@mcvpr.com 

Yamary González 787-250-5687 yg@mcvpr.com 

Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 

Rubén Muñiz 787-250-2623 rm@mcvpr.com 

Lillian Toro-Mojica 787-250-2608 ltm@mcvpr.com 

Edwin O. Figueroa 787-250-5690 eof@mcvpr.com 
Esteban R. Bengoa 787-250-5626 erb@mcvpr.com 

Mariana G. Contreras 787-250-5607 mcg@mcvpr.com 

Rafael Fernández-Suárez 787-250-5629 rfs@mcvpr.com 

Leyla González 787-250-5696 lgi@mcvpr.com 

Carlos J. Villafañe 787-250-5609 cv@mcvpr.com 

http://www.mcvpr.com/media/publication/363_Tax%20Reform%20June%203%20Alert%202.pdf


 

 
Javier Bayón 787-250-2609 jjb@mcvpr.com 

Raquel Calzadilla 787-250-5649 rcrx@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal 
advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or 
responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


